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NOTICE OF A VIRTUAL PUBLIC HEARING
PROJECT FILE NO. 608723

A pre-recorded Design Public Hearing will be posted to the MassDOT website below on
Tuesday, October 27th, 2020 to present the proposed Intersection Improvements at Crescent
Street and Chestnut Hill Avenue project in ATHOL, MA.

https://www.mass.gov/massdot-highway-design-public-hearings

PURPOSE: The purpose of this virtual hearing is to provide the public with the
opportunity to become fully acquainted with the proposed Intersection
Improvements at Crescent Street and Chestnut Hill Avenue project. All
comments submitted in response to this event will be reviewed and
considered to the maximum extent possible.

PROPOSAL: The proposed project consists of roadway and intersection
improvements at the intersection of Crescent Street and Chestnut Hill
Avenue in Athol. Other improvements will include reconstruction of a
retaining wall, increased sight distance, improved bicycle and pedestrian
accommodations, a flashing warning beacon, pavement markings, and
signage. To accommodate pedestrians, the project will include a
sidewalk or a shared-use path (with bicyclists) along the north side of
Crescent Street within the project limits. Crescent Street will be
reconstructed as a dead-end roadway, terminating approximately 200
feet east of Brattle Street. In accordance with applicable design guides,
the shared-use path will accommodate bicyclists east of the proposed
termination of Crescent Street. Bicyclists will share the dead-end portion
of Crescent Street with low-speed vehicular traffic, as steep terrain
precludes widening.

Please submit any written statements regarding the proposed undertaking to Patricia A. Leavenworth,
P.E., Chief Engineer, MassDOT, 10 Park Plaza, Boston, MA 02116, Attention:

PROJECT MANAGEMENT, PROJECT FILE NO. 608723
Project inquiries may also be emailed to dot.feedback.highway@state.ma.us.
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